South Carolina Chamber of Commerce Comments to the
9/13/06 Meeting of Joint Education Funding Subcommittees

As Presented by Robbie Barnett

Thanks for the opportunity to address this subcommittee.  The education of South Carolina’s youth is of the utmost importance to all of us, and adequate funding is a key ingredient to success.

The business community continues to be a strong supporter of Education, but we find ourselves at a peculiar place due to the passage of last year’s Property Tax Reform Act.  As you know, this Act removes owner occupied homes from the school tax rolls in 2007-2008 leaving businesses as the only major source left to shoulder any future funding shortfalls.

The Education Improvement Act of 1984 requires that school districts maintain a certain level of per pupil funding.  If the future dollars supplied by the State from the 1% sales tax increase or other funds mandated by statute do not meet the district’s requirement, taxes will have to be raised with Business being the primary game in town.  This would not bode well for the competitiveness of South Carolina businesses, and will, ultimately, hurt the State’s economic development.

The SCCC believes that if the legislature is going to consolidate all school funding at the State level, the EIA local level of maintenance requirements have outlived their usefulness.  If the General Assembly intends to allow local government to fund education, we believe the EIA drivers to maintain funding need to be modified.
We do not have all the answers for school funding but we are studying the issues in light of the Property Tax Reform Act.  We have initiated a study that should be complete in December 2006 that, hopefully, will provide some guidance and innovative ideas.  Upon approval of our Board of Directors, we will be glad to share those with this subcommittee as some future date.

Thanks for your attention and the opportunity to speak.
